
KEY DATES 
 

Message from our Campus Principal - Cleo Lazaris 

13-24 May YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE 

21-24 May YEAR 7 COOLAMATONG CAMP 

7 Jun REPORT WRITING DAY—NO STUDENTS 

10 Jun QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY—SCHOOL CLOSED 

Friday 17th May, 2019 

 
Churchill Campus 

Ph: 5132 3700 

PO Box 3411 

MORWELL BC 3841 

EMAIL: kurnai.co@edumail.vic.gov.au 

College Principal 

Anthony Rodaughan 

Campus Principal 

Cleo Lazaris 

School Hours:    8:25am - 2:45pm 

Students are supervised from 8:10am - 3pm 

WORK EXPERIENCE 

This week our Year 10’s began their two week work experience placement.  The lead up to work experience has been hectic 

with students building their skills in making phone calls to prospective employers, completing safe at work certificates and 

ensuring they have everything in place to embark on the world of work in a full time capacity.  I wish all our students all the 

best and look forward to hearing about their experiences when they return. 

It is an appropriate time for me to extend my gratitude to Jenny Horner and the Year 10 team for all they have done to ensure 

students have completed all the necessary steps in the lead up to work experience.   

NAPLAN  

It was great to see our Year 7’s and 9’s “Doing their best on the NAPLAN test”.  Students were 

engaged with each test and talked about how they applied many of the skills they have been 

learning over the years at school.  Congratulations to all students for putting in the effort and 

approaching the tests with positivity.  

HOMEWORK CLUB 

A reminder that our Homework Club operates on a Wednesday night from 3.00 – 4.15 in the library.  We have a number of 

staff available to assist students with their work.  Homework club provides a relaxed, adult environment for students to 

complete any work or to study for classes. 



Cuppa and Chat with Cleo 

The next catch up will be Tuesday  11th June, 2019 from 9.30 –10am. 

Message from our Principal  continues... 
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LEARNING BEHAVIOUR UPDATES 

These will be published later this week and are the final formal report prior to the semester reports being written.  Students 

not displaying the expected learning behaviours; completing work on time, working and getting along with the others and 

being prepared for class will receive a letter outlining steps that can be taken to improve.  The Learning Behaviour Updates 

measure a student’s attitude and readiness to learn, and as such it is possible for all students to receive fantastic results! 



ATTITUDES TO SCHOOL SURVEY 

WE WANT OUR STUDENTS TO TELL US WHAT THEY THINK!  

At Kurnai College we value student voice as a means to improving student engagement, wellbeing, and quality instruction, 

and are conducting a survey to find out what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to School Survey is an annual 

student survey offered by the Department of Education and Training to assist schools in gaining an understanding of 

students' perceptions and experience of school. Our school will use the survey results to plan programs and activities to 

improve your child's schooling experience. 

Students from Years 7 to 10 at our school will participate in the survey. Your child will complete the survey online during 

school hours using a purpose built secure online survey tool.  It is important to note that we are not in any way “testing” 

your child.  

Your child will be provided with a unique login to complete the survey. The student login is an assigned identifier that may 

be used to link data for statistical and research purposes only. All responses to the survey are kept anonymous in the 

response file. Personal identification data will not be recorded in the survey response file. This ensures that the 

confidentiality of your child’s responses is protected at all times. 

This year the Attitudes to School survey will be conducted at our school over the period Monday 20th May to Friday 7th 

June.  The survey only takes up to 40 minutes to complete and occurs during your child's class time. 

 

The survey results will be reported back to the school before the end of term 2. 

 

If you would like more information, please speak to your child’s teacher or visit: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/

teachers/management/improvement/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx 
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CAMP WEEK 

Students will be attending camp on Tuesday until Friday. This is a great opportunity to 

be challenged in a different environment, and develop some new friendships. A list of 

what to pack has been sent home, and as a reminder, students will need to have a 

packed lunch for the first day. 

 Students who are not attending camp are expected at school, a normal program will 

be running with some collapsed classes. If your child is not going to be attending, 

please ensure you contact our attendance hotline as mentioned above. 
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Year 7 News ……….   

Celeste Sanderco 

Year 7 Team Leader 

hardy.celeste.n@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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ATTENDANCE 

Please remember to contact our 24hr attendance hotline on 5132 3711 if your student 

is going to be absent from school.  

NAPLAN 

This week has been a tiresome week for students as they attempt 4 different NAPLAN tests. This is a great opportunity for 

students to perform their best under test conditions, and we are very proud of the effort, concentration of many of our 

students during this difficult task. To support students in this experience we have been practicing test strategies for multiple 

weeks, provided students with a healthy pre-test snack, and practiced some mindfulness activities to be able to focus their 

learning. Again congratulations to all students who participated in this activity. 

DEVICES 

Over the last couple of weeks we have noticed more students leaving their 

devices at home on a regular basis. Students are required to have an 

appropriate device (tablet, laptop, but not a phone) for classroom use. If 

the device is flat, students are encouraged to bring a charger as there are 

multiple power points in all classes for students to plug into. 
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Year 8 News ……….   

Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

This week 63 Year 8 students along with 7 staff members headed off to Karoonda 

Camp for the week, whilst 33 students remained back at school. During this time at 

school, the students have been involved in classes which are focusing on developing 

literacy and numeracy skills. 

Beth Daddo  Jackson Gray  Corey Xuereb 

Andrew Hunt  Leah Hughes  Brooklyn Bordonaro 

Tayla Fehlberg Zoey Lenser  Kyesha Dawson 

Hannah Bastow Gabriel Losi  Alyssa Dixon 

Arden Dale  Danielle Richards Cooper Hare 

Darnell Hudson Jackson Skurrie Gia Alkhoury 

Lillie Bannister Zane Beer  Lola Clifton 

Bailey Craddock Oriana Dale  Hayden Dent 

Billy Gilligan  Kurtis Johnson Konnah McKay 

Zeck Ramacho Sam Ryan  Owen Towers 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

With the Year 8 camp taking place this week, it is disappointing to see that students are missing from classes and that there 
has been no notification from a number of parents about why their child is absent. Please make sure that you do let the 
school know, by contacting the school prior to 9am where possible if it is expected that your child will be away from school. 
You may leave a voice message on the absence voice mail, which can be accessed 24 hours a day.  

College Absence phone number - 5132 3711 

 

STUDENT LAPTOPS 

Laptops are still an issue with students not bringing these to school nor bringing them 

to class on a regular basis. The laptop is part of school equipment and the time that 

students spend going to the library to borrow a device as they are not prepared for 

class has a significant impact on your child’s learning time and the teaching time in every 

class throughout the day.  Parents and guardians can support the classroom teachers 

by checking that their child is taking their laptop to school and encouraging their child to 

develop good organisational habits.   
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APRIL ATTENDANCE 

Congratulations to the follow students for achieving 100% attendance.  



PBS COUPONS 

This year the students, once again, have the opportunity to exchange their PBS 

coupons, that they receive  from Kurnai staff when they display a behaviour from the 

Four Pillars – Relationships, Engagement, Excellence, or Work Ethic – for a prize from the 

display cupboard, which is the Wellbeing Office.  

A reminder to all Year 8 students that when they receive a ticket that they need to place 

the tickets into the PBS box, which is located in the Library. 
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Lindy Gumpold 

Year 8 Team Leader 

gumpold.galinde.g@edumail.vic.gov.au 

EASY LEARNING CLUB 

When: Wednesday afternoon  

Where: Churchill Campus Library  

Time: 3:00 to 4:15pm starting in Week 3 

Contact: Mr Barrie 

UNIFORM EXPECTATIONS 

As the weather changes and it becomes a bit colder, students are still expected to be in full uniform. This does not include 

non-school uniform jackets, hoodies or tracksuit pants; however, students can wear long sleeve navy or white tops (without 

hoods) underneath their polo tops. Students are also reminded that if they are required to wear shoes that are 

predominately black. 

If you child is out of uniform, please provide a note. 
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EQUIPMENT 

A reminder to students and parents that appropriate equipment needs to be brought 

to class. Students should have more than one pen, ideally a pencil case, as well as an 

exercise book on which to write on in class.  
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Year 9 News ……….  

This has been yet another busy fortnight for Year 9 students.  We have had 

the inclusion of the Sports Expo, AFL, Cross Country, an excursion to 

Melbourne to see a theatre performance, NAPLAN and some regular class 

time amongst all the fun.  It has been great to see students take advantage 

of the opportunities offered to them and to gain new experiences and 

represent Kurnai in a positive way. 

 
Glen Stephenson & Mary Corponi  

Year 9 Team Leaders 

Corponi.mary.e@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Stephenson.glen.t@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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AFL 

Well done to Lachlan Bell, Benjamin Bremner and Zac Schill who played in the Years 9/10 intermediate AFL competition last 

week.  The boys came away with a win against Traralgon Secondary and a loss against Lavalla.  With a team who was short on 

numbers, the boys played great footy and did a brilliant job representing Kurnai. 

CROSS COUNTRY 
Congratulations to Benjamin Bremner, Claire Irving and Dylan Dunstall who competed in the Wellington Cross Country.  Claire 
who came 2nd and Dylan who came 7th will represent Kurnai in the next round of competition.    

CLOUD STREET PERFORMANCE 

During the week, Kline organised for his Theatre Studies Elective class to watch a theatre play in the City.  It was a great 

opportunity not to be missed and the students who attended came to school the next day still buzzing from the experience.  

The following is written by Bridie Byrne who thoroughly enjoyed the day: 

On Tuesday 14th May, 20 Year 9 students went to see a play called Cloud Street, which is an Australian written and produced play 

performed at the Malthouse Theatre in Melbourne. Cloud Street is about two families, the Lambs and the Pickles moving into a 

haunted house together on the street ‘Cloud Street’ in Perth and their life events while they lived in this particular place.  

In the morning, we left Morwell Train Station at 6:45am and arrived at Flinders Street Station at 9am. Then the students were given the 

opportunity to walk around Melbourne and look at the shops, with many students going to Starbucks, Seven Eleven and Maccas for 

breakfast. Then at 10am, we all walked over to Malthouse Theatre and saw the first act of Cloud Street, which went from 10:30am to 

12pm. We got a forty minute break for lunch and then watched the second and third acts, having a small break in between. After the 

performance, we all walked back to Flinders Street to get food and then catch the train back to Morwell. After a long and eventful train 

ride home, we were happy to meet our parents at the train station and come home after a long day. 

We would all like to thank Kline for taking us on an opportunity of a lifetime and taking time out of his schedule to take us on this trip. 

We all enjoyed it and would love to come back to see the show again. 

SPORTS EXPO 

On Wednesday 8th May, students in Years 7-9 braved the wet weather and 

ventured across the road to the Latrobe Leisure Centre to partake in a 

sports expo.  The event was an opportunity to see what the local 

community has to offer in the way of sport.  Cade Tatti has expressed the 

following: 

The sports expo was a fun and exciting activity for all. There was soccer, hockey, 

basketball and tennis. I had much fun playing table tennis and volley ball. I’m 

sure many people will find an interest in at least one sport at the expo. 
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Jenny Horner 

Year 10 Team Leader 

horner.jenny.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 

THE TERM AHEAD 

WORK EXPERIENCE  

The Year 10 work experience program is in full swing and no doubt all students would have been nervous before 

commencing their first day. 

This is a very normal reaction and common feeling for anyone - young or old -  when starting out in a new job and a new work 

place.  Be assured that as each day passes, the nerves start to fad as things become more familiar. 

The Year 10 team have been visiting and aim to visit or contact every student (some visits will not be possible given the nature 

of the work such as those out and about in various trade industries) over the two week period.  So far the feedback from both 

students and supervisors has been very positive. 

Bree has stated that she ‘LOVES her work placement’ (Mitchell House – Aged Care) and feels she has a positive impact on the residents 

Kiarna (Latrobe Valley Express) has been involved in many meetings and even written a piece for the Express.   

Lachlan and Riley were trying to navigate and remember where everything is at Bunnings. 

Cade has been getting out of his quiet comfort zone at Morwell Central Primary School joining in group time sessions while Jeremy (St 

Vincent’s Primary School) said he was ACTUALLY enjoying this placement with the Preps. 

It is fantastic to hear of students getting more than what they expected out of placements! 

Just a reminder that if your child is unable to attend work due to illness then they must follow normal protocol for any work 

place – notify their supervisor including notifying myself (students have my mobile number) or the school. 

Finally, this is a formal school program and therefore students are expected to attend their placements (as they are expected 
to attend school) over taking extra shifts during school hours with their employers. 
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COURSE COUNSELLING for 2020 has already begun … 

As stated in last weeks newsletter, as soon as students return from work experience 
they will be launching straight into course counselling for their 2020 pathway (VCE or 
VCAL). 

Students have already heard from the VCE and VCAL team about the difference and 
requirements of both pathways. Year 11 student, Shelby Love, also shared her 
experience of the VCE program, strongly encouraging our current Year 10’s to consider 
and improve their study and work ethic habits now before commencing Year 11.  

There will be further presentations and support both at school and at the University 
Campus for parents and students (see Term 2 schedule) that will allow you to explore 
the most appropriate pathway for your child in 2020. 

Please note: Wednesday 26th June - all Year 10 students together with their parent or 
guardian, must attend a course counselling interview to finalise their pathway 
preference (VCE or VCAL ) and choose their subjects for 2020.  Interviews will 
commence at 1pm and will run for 15 minute blocks.  Students must sign up for their 
preferred interview time in consultation with their parent or guardian.  Sign up sheets 
will be available in Week 6 at the Year 10 Office. 
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Jenny Horner 

Year 10 Team Leader 

horner.jenny.m@edumail.vic.gov.au 
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Calendar of Excursions / Camps 

Year 7  
Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

21-24 May Camp Coolamatong $345 22/3/19 

13 Jun Chinese Museum $50 17/5/19 

    

Year 8 
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

    

    

    

Year 9 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

21 May Film Project $NIL 6/5/19 

29-31 May OE Wilsons Prom Camp $55 22/5/19 

13-16 Aug Melbourne Discovery Camp $395 23/5/19 

Year 10 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

9-13 Sep Tasmania Camp $930 CLOSED 

    

    

All Years  
 
 

 

Date Excursion Cost Form & Payment  

Due Date  

28 Aug & 18 

Oct 

AIME Program $NIL 9/5/19 
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BUS TRAVEL – DO YOU LIVE IN MORWELL? 

Students who attend Churchill Campus and live in Morwell are not eligible for free travel.  If 

you have a child who is currently accessing Latrobe Valley Bus Lines services to and from 

Morwell to Churchill Junior Campus daily to come to school, they will need to have their own 

MYKI. The school also suggests that once you have a MYKI you register it on line and top up 

when needed.  Once registered, your MYKI can be refunded if lost. 

Latrobe Valley Bus Lines are checking students ID Cards and MYKI on a regular basis.  If your 

child gets on a bus without a MYKI or the relevant ID Card they may be asked to get off the 

bus or may be fined for fare evasion.  

Please ensure that your child’s travel to and from school (Morwell to Churchill) is compliant at 

all times.  If you have any questions in relation to bus travel please to contact Leonie Mackie 

on 5165 0600. 

For further information please refer to https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/

transport/Pages/conveyance.aspx  

DEDLEE KULTYA DANCERS 

The Dedlee Kultya Dancers practice on Monday afternoon at school (Morwell 
Campus)  from 3pm – 4pm. Students will also have a light snack and drink during this time. 
If parents/carers have any information they need regarding the dance practice please 
contact Marina Cooper on 03 51 323 832 or the office on 03 51 323 800. Ashlee Vella can 
also be contacted at the Morwell Campus on 03 51 650 632 or the Morwell office on 03 51 
650 600. 

We welcome your children to attend and participate.  



ITS NOT OK TO BE AWAY 

 

Each campus of Kurnai College will this week be celebrating with students whose attendance 

was 90% or above this Term.  The College is focusing on raising our attendance rates across 

the board so that all students are aware how important it is to be at school everyday to get 

the most out of their education. At Kurnai the focus of improving attendance will take many 

different forms from celebrating success at one end for those attending 90%+ of the time to 

daily phone calls home at the other end where unexplained absences are deemed to be too 

high. 

Success at school is very closely linked to attendance. If a student is not present to hear the 

teacher’s explanations, not there to participate in discussions, not there to learn from those 

around them and not there to listen to different points of view, their learning will suffer. Of 

course if a student is ill or there are other important family matters a student will be absent. 

For all these absences an explanation should be provided to the school as soon as possible 

after the absence.  

We encourage all parents and guardians to discuss the importance of attending everyday 

with their student because ITS NOT OK TO BE AWAY. 

Kurnai College Hockey Team 
Mrs Fitzpatrick and Anita Charles (parent helper) are looking to enter an under 15’s Kurnai 

College team into the local hockey competition.  

( U13s and U18s who are interested in playing can be helped to find a local team ) 

All under 15’s games are held on Saturday morning at the Federation University field. 

The season runs from April to September. Registration and club fees are approximately $100 

for the calendar year (Jan-Dec and includes social hockey over summer) 

Training will be held on Thursdays at lunchtime. 

All equipment can be provided but players will need to purchase their own mouthguard. 

Please see Mrs Fitzpatrick in the Year 8 office if you are interested. 

Players from last year’s SSV teams are encouraged to join. 
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Does your child have a current Asthma Action Plan or Anaphylaxis Management Plan?  

  

Annual Update Anaphylaxis and Asthma Management Plans 

Whilst your child is attending school and suffers from these medical conditions, it is your 

responsibility each year to supply the school with updated medical information from your 

family doctor.  This information is retained by the school so that should a medical issue arise 

the correct medical treatment is administered. 

Please contact your family doctor to arrange an updated Management Plan as soon as possi-

ble.  Once you have the plan please ensure that the school is given this information as soon 

as possible. 
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Whilst Kurnai College  is happy to include Community Announcements in our  newsletters - please understand Kurnai    
College is not involved in the organisations or the running of any  these community events.    
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RE: Secondary School Vaccine Program  

 

The Secondary School Vaccine Program offers free vaccines to help make sure students and communities are protected from 

diseases such as diphtheria, tetanus, whooping cough, human papillomavirus (HPV) and meningococcal A,C,W,Y.   

 

Local councils deliver the program and schools distribute the information and consent card booklets. 

 

The Public Health and Wellbeing Regulations 2009 authorises secondary schools to provide their local council with student 

and parent/guardian contact information for any student scheduled to receive a vaccination. This information assists local 

councils to follow-up parents/guardians of students with incomplete or missing consent cards.  

 

What information goes to local council? 

Schools provide the following basic student and parent/guardian contact information: 

Student name, gender, date of birth, year level, class, language(s) spoken at home 

Parent/guardian names, phone numbers, email and postal addresses 

 

Why do schools provide this information? 

To ensure all Year 7 and 10 students are offered the opportunity to access free vaccinations at school. 

To improve communication with parents/guardians regarding their child’s vaccination needs 

To reduce the administrative burden on school staff to follow-up consent cards 

 

What do I need to do? 

Your information will be provided to Latrobe City in March 2019. If you do not wish for your details to be provided, please 

advise the school in writing before 28 February 2019.  

Read the information provided in your child’s consent card booklet and complete all sections, regardless of whether or not 

you consent for your child to be vaccinated as part of the school-based program.  

Detach Part A of the consent card booklet with all fields completed, and return to school.  

 

Every day vaccination saves lives and makes it possible for Victorians to live free from the illness and disability caused by 

many infectious diseases. All Year 7 and 10 Victorian secondary students can receive these vaccines for free.  

 

For further information please go to the following links:  

https://kurnaicollege.vic.edu.au/assets/files/policy/Privacy%20Policy%20V3.pdf 

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/immunisation-in-secondary- schools  

http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/parents-and-guardians/ 

http://immunehero.health.vic.gov.au/immunisation-info/students/ 
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Looking for a fun inclusive sport? 

Looking for a friendly welcoming club? 

Then Morwell Cougars baseball club is for you! 

 Looking for tee ball players (under 10) as well as under 13 under 16 and seniors 

players  

 No previous playing experience needed come have a go! 

 Our first training will be April 2nd from 4:30pm with a bbq to follow 

See our Morwell Cougars Facebook page for details or contact our club president Chris 

Heppleston on 0499 459 272. 
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WHERE : VRI Halls  

WHEN:  Tuesdays:  Traralgon, 7-9pm 

  Wednesdays: Warragul, 7-9pm 

COST:  $6 including supper 

ALL AGES, ALL ABILITIES WELCOME 
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Churchill Junior Basketball Association Winter season 2019 April to September 

 

Games Nights  

Monday  

 

U/12 Boys   Players Born 2008 & 2009 

U/14 Boys   Players Born 2006 & 2007 

U/14 Girls   Players Born 2006 & 2007 

U/17 Boys   Players Born 2004 & 2005 

U/17 Girls   Players Born 2004 & 2005 

Friday  

U/10 Boys   Players Born 2010, 2011 & 2012 

U/10 Girls   Players Born 2010, 2011 & 2012  

U/12 Girls   Players Born 2008 & 2009 

 

Registration link can be found at  

churchilljunior.basketball.net.au 

Closing Sunday 21st April  

Enquires please contact Amanda  

0412460916 

CHURCHILL CAMPUS  -  PATHWAYS TO SUCCESS -                                                                                     Community News

Whilst Kurnai College  is happy to include Community Announcements in our  newsletters - please understand Kurnai    
College is not involved in the organisations or the running of any  these community events.    


